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 Worship in January  

Sunday, January 1 
Epiphany Sunday 
ñLaid Backò Service  
Communion 

 

Matthew 2:13-23 
Hymn Sing and Special Music by  

Randy Short 
Covenant prayer in the Wesleyan tradition 

Sunday,  January 8 
First Sunday After Epiphany 
Baptism of the Lord 

Matthew 3:13-17 
ñJoining in the Delight of Godò 

Pastor Emily Hagan 

Sunday, January 15 
Second Sunday after Epiphany 
Human Relations Day 

1 Corinthians 1:1-9 
ñBecoming the Answer to Our Prayers: 

Partnership With Godò 
Pastor Emily Hagan 

Sunday, January 22 
Third Sunday after Epiphany 

Ecumenical Sunday 

Matthew 6:9-13  
ñBecoming the Answer to Our Prayers: 

Godôs Languageò 
Pastor Emily Hagan 

Sunday, January 29 
Fourth Sunday after Epiphany 

 

Matthew 5: 1-12 
ñBecoming the Answer to Our Prayers:  

Actionò 
Pastor Emily Hagan 

 

Birthday Potluck 
January 22, 2017 

Happy Birthday to Us, Happy Birthday to Us, Happy 
Birthday dear wonderful congregation, Happy Birthday to Us!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

After celebrating the season of Jesus's birth...we love to recog-
nize each and everyone of you. Mark your calendars: January 
22nd after church. Potluck and birthday cake. This year we are 
combining months and are in need of table decorators/cake pro-
viders for: Jan/Feb, March/April, May/June, July/Aug, Sept/Oct, 
Nov/Dec. Please contact Hawley at 

970-624-7591 or(hawleyvining@hotmail.com) 
                    Thank you!   

mailto:secretary@berthoudumc.org
mailto:pastoremily@qwestoffice.net
mailto:hawleyvining@hotmail.com


2 

First  
United Methodist 

of  Berthoud  
Sunday School  

 
Sunday School Ministry  

 
Childrenõs Classes 

 
Childrenõs Sunday School 

10:00 -11:00 a.m.  
Upstairs Classrooms  

 
Middle School and High School  
9:00 -10:00 a.m. Upstairs Middle 

School and Senior High  
Classrooms  

 
 
 

 
Adult Classes  

 
 

Faith and Fellowship ,  
9:00 -10:00 a.m.  

Meets in the Library  
Beginning October 30  

 
Exploring the Bible ,  

8:45 -9:45 a.m.  
Led by Keith Henderson  
Meets  in Builders Room  

 
Explorers ,  

9:00 -10:00 a.m.  
Meets upstairs in Northeast 

classroom  
 

Childrenõs Sunday School K-5 

Childrenôs Sunday 
School continues. 
Each Sunday chil-
dren participate in a 

different activity: science, drama, 
Bible stories, games and other activ-
ities that focus on the values of our 
Christian faith. 

Assistants are needed for Childrenôs 
Sunday School Sessions. Teachers 
lead the sessions, but for the safety 

of the children, our official church 
policy requires that two adults be in 
the room for each session.  

Please prayerfully consider partici-
pating as an assistant starting in the 
new year, to help us fulfill our com-
mitment to the safety of our chil-
dren. 

 MOPS (Mother of Preschoolers) is a moms group that meets 
the 2nd and 4th Thursdays of the month from 9-11 in the main 
hall. Childcare is provided through the MOPPETTS program. 
Sometimes being a grownup is hard, which makes us too seri-
ous. To loosen up a little - We are kicking the new year off with 
We are the Starry Eyed 28-Day Challenge. Anyone is welcome 
to join- follow MOPS on Facebook to get info. Questions- feel 
free to contact Hawley Vining: 970-624-7591, hawleyvin-
ing@hotmail.com 
The themes for January are: 
- January 12th: Sabbath Like a Sunrise: Restoring our Weary 
Places. "Everything we do is infused with the energy with 
which we do it. If we're stressed and frantic our life will carry 
that same vibration. And if we're grounded and peaceful, so will 
our life be"- Marianne Williamson 
- January 26th: Relationships: Creating A Legacy of Love. "It is 
important to fall in love again. Somewhere each day we must 
fall in love... Somehow we must break free from the noise and 
allow for the softening of the heart. Otherwise our hears will 
move inevitably toward cynicism, bitterness, fear, and despair. 
If we don't pause, the hardships of the world will slowly de-
sensitize us from the simple joys that life has to offer. Stop and 
take a breath. Enjoy the moment without needing the moment to 
be perfect. Life is what happens between the cracks of perfec-
tion. It is a discipline to consciously simplify and re-discover 
those moments of falling in love again. And again." - Erik Wahl 



 

From  Pastor 
Emily  

Pastor Emilyõs Office Hours 
Monday, Wednesday, -

Thursday  
9:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.  

(most likely)  
And by Appointment  
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Dear Fellow Christ Followers,  

January is a beautiful time of year; a 

time for a fresh start, and a new be-

ginning.  Two holidays in the church 

are Epiphany, and Baptism of Our 

Lord.  The first holiday is Jan. 6th 

and it is a celebration when the light 

of the world was recognized as such.  

We celebrate Christ as revelation to 

the world.  Christ walking with us is 

the most personal offering of God we 

are ever given.  Epiphany is another 

celebration of light in the darkness.  

The other holiday this time of year is 

a celebration of Christôs own bap-

tism.  We celebrate Godôs delight in 

Christ and our ability to enter into 

relationship with God through Christ 

and the Holy Spirit in our own bap-

tisms.  Sawyer Chase Reid will be 

baptized on this special day, which 

also happens to be his Grandpa Ste-

veôs birthday.  The gift of baptism is 

such a blessing to us all.  It reminds 

us we are accepted unconditionally, 

loved by God completely, and contin-

ually blessed by the Holy Spirit.   

We will also welcome new members 

on Jan. 15th.  If you are interested in 

joining the church that Sunday, 

please let me know as soon as possi-

ble.  I know of several of you al-

ready, but want to make sure we get 

everyoneôs name in the bulletin for 

that week.  It is a blessing to be a 

growing church and we welcome you 

with open arms.   

January will also be the time for our 

annual ñBirthday Pot Luckò; it will 

be after church on the 22nd.  Please 

sign up to bake a cake, and decorate a 

table.  We will be combining months 

to be sure we have lots of fellowship 

and not too much cake.  We are 

blessed to be able to share in cele-

brating everyoneôs birthday at once!  

Please plan to come to the potluck 

and bring a dish even if you choose 

not to bake a cake or decorate a table.   

Finally, we will be starting a new ser-

mon series on Prayer.  It will be from 

Jan. 15 to Feb. 26th.  You are wel-

come to read along in ñBecoming the 

Answer to Our Prayersò a book by 

Shane Claiborne, or just to attend the 

sermons.  We will be looking at the 

Lordôs prayer in Aramaic, other Pray-

ers that Jesus prayed and thinking 

about what we are called to do, to 

become the answers to our own pray-

ers.  God invites us into partnership, 

to share a language with God, and to 

participate in answering our own 

prayers and sometimes the prayers of 

others.  I hope you enjoy this series.  

Please pray with us about what God 

is calling us to as a church in the near 

and distant future.  

Happy New Year,  

 

 Pastor Emily <><  

P.S. Watch for more information on: 

¶ This yearôs mission trip 

¶  A Celtic Pilgrimage to Ireland in 

2018.  

¶ Long term planning meeting 

If you are interested in more infor-

mation, please feel free to email me 

at Pastoremily@qwestoffice.net or 

call the office at 970-532-2142 ext. 

151 
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 Volunteer Opportunities  

The ministries of our church could not 
go on without the daily contributions 
of time and talent, as well as financial 
support, of its members. Many of our 
members devote a substantial part of 
their time, daily and weekly, to the 
tasks that make our ministries work. 
Whether you bake a pie, vacuum a 
rug, program a computer, sing in the 
choir, or chair a committee, your work 
is valued and important. Thank you, 
each and every one of you who shows 
up and gets the job done. 

Thank you for helping to keep this 
place a wonderful place to learn, wor-
ship, serve, and be. 

The Sunday School. Our childrenôs 
Sunday School has a cadre of dedicat-
ed leaders who prepare and lead ses-
sions in Bible stories, Science, Cook-
ing, Games, Drama, and other activi-
ties that teach our kids about God. But 
because of our church policies for 
keeping kids safe, we also need adults 
to volunteer as helpers. (At least two 
adults need to be in the room with the 
kids at all times.) If you could spare an 

hour on Sunday morning to help out, 
contact Janette Sisler or leave your 
name at the church office. 

The Wednesday Workers. This 
group of cheerful handymen gathers 
each Wednesday morning at the 
church to do whatever needs doing 
that day, from patching the parking lot 
to patching the roof.  Women come, as 
well, to prepare the sanctuary for wor-
ship on Sunday. And everybody gets 
together in late morning for coffee, 
snacks, and great company. Come and 
join the fun! To join, show up on 
Wednesday mornings or contact Skip 
DeVoe. 

House of   
Neighborly  

Service  
Food  Pantry  

Thanks for all your support!  

The  HNS food pantry located at 
Berthoud Presbyterian Church and 
open on Tuesdays, is an ongoing 
ministry. Donations of cereal, peanut 
butter, boxed mac and cheese, baking 
mixes, tissues, and paper towels 

(most needed items) and other non-
perishable foods are collected in the 
box at the bottom of the West stairs. 
Always welcome are peanut butter, 
tomato products and breakfast cereal.  

Your help is needed and welcomed if 
you can spare a few hours on Tues-
days to help in distribution of food. 
Thanks to Stu and Barbara Boyd for 
delivering our donations.  

Thank you for your generosityé 
This yearôs Christmas Eve offering of $3000 helped with a  
local familyôs medical expenses.  
We are so grateful for the generosity of our wonderful  
congregation! 
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Berthoud  
United Methodist 

Men  
 

United Methodist Men shall be 
a creative, supportive  

fellowship of men who seek to 
know Jesus Christ, to grow  

spiritually and to seek  
daily his will.  

 
Our primary purpose is to  

declare the centrality of Christ 
in the lives of men and in all 

their relationships.  

 
If you would like to be  

involved with the 
Berthoud United  

Methodist Men please  
e-mail Mark Patterson at 
mjpat1006@msn.com .   

Breakfast Meetings  
at 8:00 a.m.  

on the Third Saturday  
of the month  

in the   
Fellowship Hall.  

October through May  

 

February 5, 2017  
 
Scout Sunday and Sunday Sundaes. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Please plan to attend for yummy ice 
cream sundaes, to support our youth 
and your favorite football team in 
the Super Bowl!  



 

òPainlessó Ways to 
Contribute to Our 

Church  

1 
Get a King Soopers, Safeway, 
or Albertsonôs gift card from 
the church office (preloaded 
with $5). Reload your card at 
the supermarket and use it to 
buy groceries and gas. Church  
gets 5% of your purchase. 

2 
Save your Hays Market  
receipts and turn them in to the 
church collection box.  Hays 
Market will remit a portion of 
your purchase to the church. 

 3 
Use UMCmarket to do your 
online shopping 
 
Go to www.umcmarket.net. 
Register  and choose Berthoud 
First as your church. Then log 
in whenever you shop online.  

4 
Save your quarters 
 
Weigh in with your loose 
change to help pay down our 
mortgage. The coin box is in 
Van Amburg Hall.  

 

Purchasing groceries and other 
items by using supermarket gift 
cards or through UMCMarket 
brings in cash for our church!  

A small effort on your part while 
you are buying things you need 

anyway yields good financial re-
sults for the church. These checks 
go into a contingency fund which 
helps us in emergencies. Remem-
ber, you can also buy gas with 
your gift card. 

Gift Card Purchases Yield 
Results for Church  
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January Book Club  
The book club will meet in the 
library at church at 7:00 P.M., 
January 26, to discuss One 
Dress. One Year. One Girl's 
Stand Against Human Traffick-
ing by Bethany Winz and Su-
sanna Foth Aughtmon.  See 
Barbara Boyd for a copy of the 
book.   

Thanks from Staff... 
 ñThank you so much for your generosity! I am so grateful for your out-
pouring of love for me and all the staff this year. We are blessed to serve 
in a place where love is shown in each and every one of your gifts! We 
are  glad to share in the beauty of this Christmas season with you all. 
Merry Christmas & Happy 2017ï  
Emily, Erik & Zac Hagan 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 ñThank you so much for the cards and Christmas money! I continue to 
be amazed & inspired by your thoughtfulness & generosity! I have also 
really enjoyed being your interim secretary these past few months. Not 
only has the work itself been challenging, fulfilling  & fun, but getting to 
know those of you who come in during the week has been such a bless-
ing to me. I love you all, and will miss seeing you! 
Thanks again! Merry Christmas & Happy 2017ï  
Debbie Bunker 

http://www.umcmarket.net/
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UMW 
NEWS 

 
United  

Methodist 
Women  

 
United Methodist Women is 
the largest denominational 
faith organization for women 
with approximately 800,000 
members whose mission is 
fostering spiritual growth, 
developing leaders and advo-
cating for justice. 
 
Members raise up to $20 mil-
lion each year for programs 
and projects related to  
women, children and youth 
in the United States and in 
more than 100 countries 
around the world. 

UMW international 
mission initiatives 

include:  

¶ Providing opportuni-
ties to grow spiritually 

¶ Equipping women & 
girls to be leaders 

¶ Providing transforma-
tive educational expe-
riences 

¶ Organizing for growth 
& flexibility 

 

January Circle Meeting  Schedule  

Evening Circle meets Monday, January 9, 
2017 from 7 -8 p.m. in the library  
 
Morning Glory Circle meets Wednesday, Jan-
uary 18, 2017 from 9-11 a.m. in the library 
 
 
Early Bird Circle meets Saturday, January 21, 
2017 from 8 -9 a.m. in the library  
 

All women of the church are welcome to attend the 
meetings or special UMW events. Membership in 
UMW is not a requirement, so spread the word and in-
vite your friends and neighbors.  
 

Walking in Jesusõ Footsteps:  

Caring Connections   
Caring Connections  helps to care for the needs 
of our local congregation. If you are interested in 
joining, please call or email the church office: 
970-532-2142 or secretary@berthoudumc.org. 

Many thanks to all the bakers in 
our church...Our first annual 
cookie sale raised $258 for the 
Building Fund and Christmas in 
Berthoud!  
 

http://new.gbgm-umc.org/umw/about/mission/
http://new.gbgm-umc.org/umw/about/mission/#provoppo
http://new.gbgm-umc.org/umw/about/mission/#provoppo
http://new.gbgm-umc.org/umw/about/mission/#equipping
http://new.gbgm-umc.org/umw/about/mission/#equipping
http://new.gbgm-umc.org/umw/about/mission/#provtrans
http://new.gbgm-umc.org/umw/about/mission/#provtrans
http://new.gbgm-umc.org/umw/about/mission/#provtrans
http://new.gbgm-umc.org/umw/about/mission/#organizing
http://new.gbgm-umc.org/umw/about/mission/#organizing
mailto:secretary@berthoudumc.org
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Our  

Mission 
    
The mission of the First 
United Methodist Church 
of Berthoud embodies nur-
turing, sharing and serving 
through Godôs love . . . 
  
NURTURING mind, body, 
and spirit through our wor-
ship, music, fellowship, 
study, and prayer 
  
SHARING the good news 
of Jesus Christ through our 
witness in the local com-
munity and throughout the 
world 
  
SERVING others by  
extending the grace, peace, 
and compassion of Jesus 
Christ through our ministry 
and outreach 
 

Berthoud Cancer Support Group 

How to live your life to the fullest ï 
despite cancer; notes from previous 
meeting: 
-Fill your home with laughter from 
family and friends, especially over 
Christmas, and don't sweat the de-
tails (like a perfectly dusted home). 
-Keep a positive attitude, as the 
brain decides what direction the 
body has to follow. You don't need 
to be constantly reminded you have 
cancer. During any activities that 
you really enjoy, you will NOT 
have cancer for that time. 
-Make plans for next year; whether 
it is out of town trips, projects 
around the house, or even what are 
you going to plant next spring. All 
these give you HOPE for tomorrow, 
despite having cancer. Perhaps you 
should consult your bucket list; 
what have you wanted to see or do 
but have put it off for one reason or 
another? 
-Make an exercise plan for January, 
that you would find fun to do. If  
you need help, talk to Carolyn Cre-
ager at the Berthoud Athletic Club. 
Others replied, I want to dance 
more, swim more or walk more. 
One said I want to walk more but 
where can I do it inside? Another 
replied how about walking up and 
down the stairs and around the in-
side of our church, which is not a 
bad idea. Another one said ñI want 
to do more strength training,ò while 
another said ñI am going to Chilson 
Rec Center more,ò another said ñI 
am going to do Yoga, then I can get 
some meditation in as well.ò What 
ever your choice is, make it fun for 
you and you will reap many re-
wards. 
-Evaluate your diet. If you need 
help, call Cecillia Jamieson. Every-
where you read about cancer or oth-
er serious diseases, you usually hear 
the same thing: DIET and EXER-
CISE, then MEDITATION. Have 
you  changed your diet since Cecil-
lia gave her presentation to us a few 

months ago? Have you lowered 
your intake of red meats and in-
creased eating fish and chicken? 
How about more salads? Have you 
taken advantage of Palisade peach-
es, pears, cherries and grapes? Not 
forgetting water melons and canta-
loupes from Rocky Ford. Yes I 
know California produces these as 
well but this is COLORADO and 
we just do it better... 
-Set time aside for meditation / mas-
sage. If interested, you can  call Jane 
Ellarby. If you are in a funk, that is 
not all bad- take some time for it. 
Remember we are the people of 
hope to draw us out of a funk and 
into the light. God will give us the 
strength to work through even 
chemo and radiation. When our time 
comes God will give us the hope of 
life even after death. 
If you get the results of a test that 
bothers you, consider getting a sec-
ond opinion, compare the notes 
from both sources, and then decide 
what is the next best step for you. 
-Is your final paperwork in order 
and up to date? If not, then call Jan 
Lord. This is very simply the in-
structions to your loved ones regard-
ing your final wishes on your final 
medical care as well as the distribu-
tion of your physical assets.  Jan 
Lord can help you with all these 
questions. Make sure your loved 
ones have a copy, as well as your 
hospital, doctors and your lawyer. 
 
If you want to join us come to the 
Methodist Church at 9.00 am on the 

third Tuesday of every month. Our 
next meeting is Tuesday, Janu-
ary 17th . 
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Sunday, January 1 
9:00 a.m. Sunday 
School 
Epiphany Sunday 

Sunday School topic: Moments in scripture where 
people came to realize Jesus was Lord.  
No Youth Group 
Pajama Day for church service 

Sunday, January 8 
9:00 a.m. Sunday 
School 
 

Sunday School topic: New series; Studying for Bible 
Jeopardy.  
No Youth Group; Meeting for Mission trip and Youth 
Advisory Council after church 

Sunday, January 15 
9:00 a.m. Sunday 
School 
 

Sunday School: Continuing our Bible Jeopardy Study, 
talking about several Old Testament characters in the 
Bible 
Youth Group; Hiking and/or sledding 

Sunday, January 22 
9:00 a.m. Sunday 
School 

Sunday School: Bible Jeopardy Study is focusing on New 
Testament Characters, and the overall story of the Gospels. 
Birthday Potluck in place of Youth Group 

Sunday, January 29 
9:00 a.m. Sunday 
School 

Sunday School: Bible Jeopardy Study is talking about 
some Old Testament prophesies about Jesus.  
Youth Group; paint pictures 

January Youth Schedule  

January Youth Notes  
²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ōŀŎƪ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜƭπ
ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ŀ bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊΦ IƻǇŜŦǳƭƭȅΣ ǿŜϥǾŜ 
ƘŀŘ ŀ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ŎŀƭƳ Řƻǿƴ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀǊǘ 
ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ŦǊŜǎƘ ōǊŜŀǘƘΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ǝƳŜ 
ŦƻǊ ŀ ōǊŜŀƪΣ ōǳǘ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ Ƙƛǘ 
ǘƘŜ ƎǊƻǳƴŘ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎΦ 
¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇƭŜƴǘȅ ǘƻ Řƻ ǘƘƛǎ aƻƴǘƘ 
ŀƴŘ ǿŜϥǊŜ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōŜ ƎŜǩƴƎ 
ǊŜŀŘȅ ŦƻǊ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅΦ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƛƭƭ  ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƘŜ .ƛōƭŜ 
WŜƻǇŀǊŘȅ ǇǊŀŎǝŎŜΦ .ƛōƭŜ WŜƻǇŀǊŘȅ ƛǎ 
ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ŎƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ 
ǘƘŜ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ¸ƻǳǘƘ ŦƻǊ ǿƘƻ Ƙŀǎ 
ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ .ƛōƭŜΦ aȅ 
Ǝƻŀƭ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ŦŜǿ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ƛǎ ǘƻ 
Ǝƻ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ .ƛōƭŜ ōŀǎƛŎǎΣ ōŀǎƛŎ ŀǇƻƭƻπ
ƎŜǝŎǎΣ ōŀǎƛŎ ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅΣ ŀƴŘ .ƛōƭŜ ǾŜǊǎŜǎ 
ŦƻǊ ƳŜƳƻǊȅΦ 9ŀŎƘ ǿŜŜƪ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
ƘŀƴŘƻǳǘǎ Lϥƭƭ ƎƛǾŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ȅƻǳǘƘ ǎƻ ǘƘŜȅ 
Ŏŀƴ ǊŜŀŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƳǎŜƭǾŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ 
ōƻǘƘ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ¸ƻǳǘƘ ǿƛƭƭ ƪƴƻǿ 
ǿƘŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎŜŘΦ 
hƴ ǘƘŜ уǘƘ ΣǿŜϥƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ƻǳǊ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǘǊƛǇ 
ŀƴŘ ¸ƻǳǘƘ !ŘǾƛǎƻǊȅ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ aŜŜǝƴƎΦ 
²Ŝϥƭƭ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ǘƘŜ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǘǊƛǇ ƻǇǝƻƴǎ 
ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ ŀƴŘ Řƻ ǎƻƳŜ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ 
ŦƻǊ нлмуϥǎ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǘǊƛǇ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭΦ 
hƴ ǘƘŜ мрǘƘ ǿŜϥƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ {ƴƻǿ IƛƪŜ ƛƴ 

.ƻǳƭŘŜǊ ŀƊŜǊ /ƘǳǊŎƘΦ LϥƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ 
ŀ ǝƳŜ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ Ǝƻ ƻǳǘ ŀƴŘ Ŝƛπ
ǘƘŜǊ ƘƛƪŜ ƻǊ Ǝƻ ǎƴƻǿ ǎƭŜŘŘƛƴƎΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ 
ōŜ ŘǊŜǎǎŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ ƎƻΦ LϥƳ ƭƻƻƪπ
ƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ 
ŎƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ ŎƘŀǇŜǊƻƴΦ 
hƴ ǘƘŜ нфǘƘ ΣǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇŀƛƴǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
aƛŘŘƭŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ wƻƻƳΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǝƳŜΣ Ƙƻǿπ
ŜǾŜǊΣ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǇŀƛƴǝƴƎ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎ ƻƴ 
ǘƘŜ ǿŀƭƭΦ ¢ƘŜ ǿŀƭƭ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎƭŜŀƴ ŀƴŘ 
ǿƘƛǘŜ ŀƴŘ ǊƛǇŜ ŦƻǊ ƴŜǿ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎΦ L 
ƴŜŜŘ ǘƘŜ ¸ƻǳǘƘ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ƳŜ ŀ ǎƪŜǘŎƘ ƻŦ 
ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ Ǉŀƛƴǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŀƭƭ 
όōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ мфǘƘύΦ 
Lƴ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅΣ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŘƻƛƴƎ {ǳƴŘŀŜ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ǘǊŀŘƛǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ 
ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ȅƻǳǘƘΦ Lǘ 
ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ рǘƘ Σ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ǘƘŜ 
{ǳǇŜǊōƻǿƭΦ L ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƘŜ ¸ƻǳǘƘ ǘƻ 
ƘŜƭǇ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƭŜǘ ƳŜ ƪƴƻǿ 
ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦŀǾƻǊƛǘŜ ǘƻǇǇƛƴƎǎ ŀǊŜΦ 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ ¸ƻǳǘƘΣ 
ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ Ǝƻ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ǘƘŜ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ 
ǘǊƛǇ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ 
¸ƻǳǘƘ ǿƛƭƭ Řƻ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ 
.ƭŜǎǎƛƴƎǎΣ wƻōŜǊǘ YƭŜōŜǊ 

Social Media Links  
Facebook: 
@BUMCRobert 
Twitter:  
@RobertBUMC 
blog:  
bumcyouth-
blog.blogspot.com/ 
Instagram:  
berthoudumcyouth 

Robert (Robby) Kleber 

Youth  
Coordinator  

mailto:@BUMCRobert
bumcyouthblog.blogspot.com
bumcyouthblog.blogspot.com
berthoudumcyouth
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Please keep us informed about your 
joys and sorrows.   

Many are in need of prayer (both 
public & private).  Call the office  
(970-532-2142) and we will notify 
the appropriate contact and add your 
note to the Prayer Corner of the  
Sunday bulletin. We are here to 
serve God and we want to share your 

burdens and joys.  

Phone: 970-532-2142   

Email: secretary@berthoudumc.org 
or pastoremily@qwestoffice.net. 

 

To have concerns given to the prayer 
chain, please email Connie Mechem 
at clmechem@gmail.com. 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
Sunday, January 1          New Yearôs Day, Epiphany SundayðPajamas and                                 
   Hymn Sing 
Monday, January 2 Church Office Closed 
Sunday, January 8 Youth Mission trip meeting 
Monday, January 9 Little Learnerôs Preschool Classes resume 
   7-8 p.m. Womenôs Evening Circle (library) 
Thursday, January 12     9-11 a.m. MOPS (Van Amburg Hall) 
Sunday, January 15 Welcoming new members 
   February Newsletter Deadline 
Monday, January 16 7-9 p.m. Trustees Meeting (library) 
Tuesday, January 17 9-11 a.m. Cancer Support Group  
Wed., January 18           9-11 a.m. Morning Glory Circle (library) 
Saturday, January 21 8-9 s.m. Early Birds Circle (library) 
Sunday, January 22 Birthday Potluck after Worship 
Tuesday, January 24 7:00 p.m. Church Council Meeting 
Thursday, January 26 11-12:30 Staff meeting 
   7:00 p.m. Book Club meets in the library 
Saturday, January 28      8-12 Little Learnerôs Preschool Open House  
 

Anna Schaefer                          1/1  
Candace Taylor                        1/1  
Nancy Weber                            1/1  
Shirley Crouse                          1/2  
David Latchaw                          1/4  
Kim Vander Linden                   1/4  
Danielle Pickert                        1/6  
Karen Taylor                             1/6  
Sean Towles                             1/6  
Kent Davis                                1/7  
Patricia Haworth                       1/8  
Steve Spaur                              1/8  
Leanna Konechne                     1/10  
Sara Brand                                1/11  
Ross Towry                               1/11  
Mark Neitenbach                       1/12  
Mark Tartaglia                           1/12  
Tim Ettleman                             1/13  
Joyce Patterson                        1/14  

Patrick Konechne                        1/15  
Justin Bauer                                 1/18  
Karl Robb                                     1/18  
Sherri Copple                               1/19  
Benjamin Marquart                       1/19  
Kristen Caldwell                            1/23  
Heather Reid                                1/23  
Paige Bauer                                  1/24  
Peter Bridgman                             1/24  
Kade Thoren                                 1/24  
Jane Ellarby                                  1/27  
Priscilla Lebsack                           1/28  
Sam Ramirez                                1/28  
Skip DeVoe                                   1/29  
Louise Bercaw                              1/30  
Trent Rees                                    1/30  
David French                                1/31  
Stephen Schaefer                         1/31  

January Birthdays 

BUMC Office 
Hours:  

9:00 a.m. to 1:00 
p.m.  Monday 

through Friday  
 
 

Pastor Emily Office Hours:  
Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, 

9:00 a.m. -1:00 p.m.  
 

And by Appointment  

mailto:secretary@berthoudumc.org
mailto:pastoremily@qwestoffice.net
mailto:clmechem@gmail.com

